
YOUR community. YOUR voice.

Knighton 
Community 

Meeting 
DATE: Tuesday, 26 February 2019
TIME: 6:30 pm
PLACE: Overdale Junior School, Eastcourt 

Road, Knighton, Leicester LE2 3YA- 
Entrance via Overdale Road.

Ward Councillors

Councillor Ross Grant
Councillor Inderjit Gugnani
Councillor Dr Lynn Moore



Conduct Guidance

The behaviour of people at ward community meetings is important to the success of 
the meeting. Everyone attending today’s meeting is kindly asked to comply with the 
following arrangements: 

• Respect the views of others 
• Keep to the Agenda
• One person speaks at a time
• Keep disruption to the minimum (mobile phones on silent) and no side 

discussions

If anyone does not comply with the guidance, they may be warned that they may be 
asked to leave the meeting.

Making Meetings Accessible to All
 
Access – Meetings are held in a variety of community venues. We will only hold 
meetings in venues where there is suitable access for wheelchairs. If you have any 
concerns about accessing a venue by wheelchair, please contact the Democratic 
Support Officer on the number given below.  If you feel you may not be able to hear 
what’s being discussed at a meeting please contact the Democratic Support Officer 
on the number below.

Braille / Audio tape / Translation
If you require this please contact the Democratic Support Officer (production times 
will depend upon equipment/facility availability).

Social Media - The Council is committed to transparency and supports efforts to 
record and share reports of proceedings of public meetings through a variety of 
means, including social media. If you wish to film proceedings at a meeting please 
let us know as far in advance as you can so that it can be considered by the Chair of 
the meeting who has the responsibility to ensure that the key principles set out below 
are adhered to at the meeting.

Key Principles.  In recording or reporting on proceedings you are asked:
 to respect the right of others to view and hear debates without interruption;
 to ensure that the sound on any device is fully muted ;
 where filming, to only focus on those people actively participating in the 

meeting;
 where filming, to (via the Chair of the meeting) ensure that those present are 

aware that they may be filmed and respect any requests to not be filmed



1. INTRODUCTIONS 

The Chair will introduce those present and make any necessary 
announcements.

The Chair and any other Councillors who are present will make any 
declarations as required by the Councillors’ Code of Conduct. 

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

3. ACTION LOG Appendix A

The Action Log of the previous meeting held 27 November 2018 is attached for 
information and discussion. 

4. WARD COUNCILLOR FEEDBACK 

Councillors will provide an update on ward information. 

5. TREE PRESERVATION, ENFORCEMENT AND 
POWERS 

Processes around tree preservation will be discussed. 

6. ALDI STORE PROPOSAL UPDATE 

An update on the proposal for a new Aldi store in the area will be given. 

7. TRAFFIC AND HIGHWAYS UPDATE 

A highways officer will give an update on traffic and highways issues in the 
ward. 

8. FLOOD PLAN UPDATE 

An update and feedback will be given. 

9. KNIGHTON NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM 



A representative of the forum will deliver an update. 

10. KNIGHTON GREEN UPDATE 

Councillors to provide an update on recent crowd funding. 

11. KNIGHTON FUN DAY UPDATE 

An update on Knighton Fun Day will be given. 

12. CITY WARDEN 

The City Warden will give an update on issues in Knighton Ward. 

13. NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING UPDATE 

Officers from Leicestershire Police will be at the meeting to provide an update 
on police issues in Knighton Ward. 

14. WARD COMMUNITY BUDGET 

Councillors are reminded that under the Council’s Code of Conduct they 
should declare any interest they may have in budget applications

An update will be given on the Ward Community budget. 

 

Help us to make improvements!

Please help us to improve Community Meetings by filling in an 
Evaluation sheet to let us know what you thought of the meeting. Thank 
you.

For further information, please contact

Angela Martin, Community Engagement Officer, (Email: 
angela.martin@leicester.gov.uk)

Or



Ed Brown, Democratic Support Officer (Tel: (0116) 454 3833) (Email: 
edmund.brown@leicester.gov.uk)

www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings

Contact address: Granby Wing, City Hall, 115 Charles Street, Leicester, LE1 1FZ

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings




KNIGHTON COMMUNITY MEETING

TUESDAY, 27 NOVEMBER 2018

Held at: Neve Shalom Synagogue, 24 Avenue Road, Leicester, LE2 3EA

ACTION LOG

Present:
 
Councillor Grant
Councillor Gugnani
Councillor Dr Moore

NO. ITEM ACTION REQUESTED AT MEETING

17.  INTRODUCTIONS 
AND APOLOGIES 
FOR ABSENCE 

Councillor Grant in the Chair.

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and all 
present introduced themselves.

Councillor Dr Moore declared that she was on the 
steering group for Knighton Green.

Apologies for absence were received from Kevin 
Whitmore (representative from Aldi Supermarket), the 
Police representatives, and Chairman of the Friends 
of Knighton Park, Deb Tull.

18.  ACTION LOG The Action Log of the meeting held on 28 August 
2018 was confirmed as a correct record.

The chair noted a request had been made by a 
resident to amend the Action Log of the last meeting. 
However, as it was an Action Log there was no 
requirement for an amendment as it was not a 
verbatim record.

Councillor Grant noted that a petition objecting to 
speed control measures on Shanklin Drive had been 
received. 

19.  WARD 
COUNCILLOR 
FEEDBACK 

It was reported that the Head of Green Spaces would 
be in touch with the Knighton Ward Councillors 
regarding missing trees in the ward, noting the best 
places to plant trees. 

Action: Residents were also invited to report to 
Councillors where they believed trees had been 

Appendix A



removed.

An email was acknowledged regarding new bike 
stands in the ward and their proposed locations: 
Craddock Road, Meadvale Road, Knighton Road and 
Shackerdale Road.

The First World War Remembrance Service was 
praised. Other remembrance-related programmes 
were also praised, including:

 An exhibition over three sites that had brought 
in over 500 people, including many from local 
schools.

 Reading material on various important figures 
in World War I being distributed to local 
schools.

 A performance that brought in over 300 
people. 

20.  ALDI STORE PRE-
CONSULTATION 
TEST 

The Aldi representative was unavailable for the 
meeting.

All to note:

 Objections were raised over the plans to build 
a new Aldi store near Oadby Racecourse due 
to it being in a ‘Green Wedge’.

 Objections were also raised due to the 
increased risk of flooding in the area with the 
removal of trees and the water run-off from 
Oadby and Wigston affecting Knighton.

 Concern was expressed over potential traffic 
problems caused by bottlenecks in South 
Knighton and a potential hazardous right-turn 
to access the proposed site.

 Surveys had been undertaken by Leicester 
City Council, Leicestershire County Council 
and the Environment Agency on flooding 
problems.

 A consultation had been initiated in Oadby and 
Wigston as part of a long-term project to 
prevent flooding further downstream. 

 A leaflet-drop campaign in opposition to the 
proposal has been initiated, as has a petition 
that has gained 110 signatures.  

 Residents, along with the local authority and 
the Environment Agency, were encouraged to 



attend planning meetings and register 
objections to help get the land protected for 
wildlife and nature.  

 Aldi had been in touch with Leicester City 
Council and was open to meeting with 
Knighton Councillors on the issue.  Councillor 
Dr Moore welcomed this.

Councillor Grant invited feedback on the issue (and 
assured that any feedback received would be put on 
record.) 

21.  FLOODING AND 
HIGHWAYS 

Phil Thompson (Flood Risk Manager) was not 
available for the meeting, however it was reported 
that:

 Relating to the Aldi development officers were 
aware of the Flood Risk and were in 
communication with the Environment Agency and 
Oadby & Wigston Borough Council. He had 
received correspondence from residents who were 
unhappy with the development. Members would 
be provided with information as it became 
available.

Action: The Chair asked that technical information on 
traffic flow along London Road be provided for the 
next Ward Meeting. 

22.  KNIGHTON 
NEIGHBOURHOOD 
FORUM 

A written update was circulated (as attached).

In relation to the issue of school parking:

All to note:

 Barriers to be installed in two stages.  Cones 
and yellow lines will also be put in place along 
with the re-marking of the yellow zig-zag.

 The possibility of sharing a camera vehicle was 
mentioned to deter problem parking.

 Concern was raised that a small number of 
people were persistent, waiting in cars with the 
engine on, causing emissions. 

23.  KNIGHTON GREEN 
UPDATE 

All to note:

 The budget surplus has been looked at, and it 
was agreed that the Knighton Wild project was 



to be encouraged.

 Leicester City Council has offered land with no 
current use for community groups to develop.

 The Knighton Wild group had been granted 
money to carry out a consultation on their 
project.  So far, the responses were generally 
supportive, although there had been some 
concerns over the area attracting vandalism 
and anti-social behaviour.  

 Mr Crooks provided an overview of the 
Knighton Green Project going forward: Sowing 
and planting meadows, planting a community 
orchard, developing a spinney area and 
installing benches in a central space.
Hope was expressed that existing users would 
enjoy these developments, but also that a 
wider range of people would be attracted.

 It was estimated that just under £5000 would 
be needed to deliver the above plan.  A certain 
amount of funding was agreed by Leicester 
City Council with the emphasis that this was for 
a start-up.  The remainder of the funds were 
hoped to be raised through crowd-funding (the 
crowd-funding target to be adjusted to take the 
council funding into account). 

24.  FRIENDS OF 
KNIGHTON PARK 
UPDATE 

The Chairman of the Friends of Knighton Park, Deb 
Tull was not available for the meeting, however, it 
was noted that the Friends of Knighton Park were 
keen to accept more members and an appeal was 
made for more people to join. The group had been 
successful in keeping the park an attractive place to 
visit, despite the reduction in Park’s funding. 

25.  LOCAL 
NEIGHBOURHOOD 
POLICING UPDATE 

A representative of the Leicestershire Police Force 
was not available for the meeting.

It was noted that Police Sergeant Jim McGovern had 
retired.

 Councillor Gugnani reported that he had met 
with the Police and Crime Commissioner 
(PCC) to discuss the recent burglaries around 
the Ratcliffe Road area.  The Commissioner 
had reportedly stated that someone would 
come to report on these burglaries.  The 



absence of such a person was noted.

Action: Councillor Dr Moore to invite the police to 
come to the next ward meeting. Action: Community 
Engagement officer to invite PCC to the next Ward 
Meeting. 

26.  CITY WARDEN The City Warden gave an update on issues in 
Knighton Ward which included the following 
comments:

All to note:

 City Warden was also responsible for issues 
across Castle Ward (including the busy City 
Centre) as well as working on Knighton issues.

 Untidy land complaints from Knighton had 
been dealt with.  

Comments were made about bins left out in the 
Stoneygate Road area.  Action: City Warden to 
investigate the issue.
An ongoing bin issue at an address on London Road 
was raised, and it was enquired as to whether 
penalties go to the landlord, agent or occupant.  The 
City Warden confirmed fixed penalties could to the 
occupant after a sticker warning and ensuing 
monitoring.

 A hub was being set up between landlords, 
student tenants and councillors and it was 
suggested the hub could be used to raise 
issues.

Action: City Warden to contact the landlord to 
prevent such issues occurring in the future.

 Residents were encouraged to report any 
environmental issues through the website – My 
Account (www.leicester.gov.uk). or by phoning 
0116 454 1001, or the Love Leicester App. 

27.  WARD COMMUNITY 
BUDGET 

All to note:

 From an opening budget of £19800, £8106 
had been spent, £4,667.56 had been 
committed to the Knighton Wild project, leaving 
£7027.11 to spend. 

 Knighton Neighbourhood Forum submitted a 
bid for £6,600 for a portable Air Quality 
assessment sensor system, however as this 



application had not yet been assessed the 
decision was pending.

 The rules governing Ward Community Funding 
do not allow funds to be carried forward in an 
election year.  As a result, no funds can be 
carried forward in to the 2019/20 financial year.

 

28.  ANY OTHER 
URGENT BUSINESS 

There being no other urgent business the meeting 
closed at 7.30pm 



Knighton Neighbourhood Forum 
Update for Knighton Ward Community meeting     27th November 2018.

We have been busy since the last Ward Community Meeting.

The Steering Group has met several times.

The forum has held two open meetings.
The first with Andy Salkeld talking about cycling for all was held on 21st September.

In the second open meeting yesterday (26th November) Nick Knight and David Oldershaw of 
Stoneygate Conservation Area Society spoke about conservation issues and successes in 
Stoneygate and Knighton.  Sixteen new members joined the Forum and our meeting 
launched the Heritage and Conservation Working Group. The first meeting date for this 
working group will be confirmed shortly.

A further public meeting will be held in the New Year, probably on the subject of flood risk 
and flooding in Knighton.

Transport Survey – As of Monday last we had 113 responses to this survey. If there are any 
Knighton residents present here, who haven't yet completed the survey, there's a link from 
the forum's website www.knightonforum.org.uk and it only takes five minutes to do. The 
survey will close on 7th December to allow time for the results to be presented at the next 
meeting of the Transport Working Group on the 8th January, 7.30pm at College Court.

Members of the Steering Group met with officers of the City Council to discuss the draft 
Open Spaces, Sports and Leisure policy document. This was a useful meeting which 
provided first indications of where there might be overlap with the emerging local plan, 
produced some suggestions for other changes and resulted in an offer of help with some of 
the evidence we might require.

The Housing and Planning Working Group has held a further meeting, which resulted in 
some minor amendments to the draft policies already drawn up with the assistance of 
Planning Consultant, Paul Tebbitt. These will now be tabled for discussion with council 
officials at a meeting in the New Year.

Hamish Whiteley has provided a report on the progress on installing bike racks in the area – 
four are about to be installed. Credit must go to Hamish. 

We have submitted a bid for Ward Community funding to lease high performance, portable 
air quality monitoring equipment.  If we are successful, the equipment will be used to 
provide evidence needed for the Knighton Neighbourhood Plan as well as to inform 
members of the public about the air quality in Knighton.

We received an email on our website (from David Houlton) that might be of interest to this 
meeting:  ‘The Council’s scheme on Ashclose Avenue is a very welcome development and 
has greatly alleviated the anti-social school parking on the grass verges. 

However there’s still a problem with parents parking across residents’ driveways and on 
corners, especially when they’re running late dropping off and picking up their children. An 
occasional traffic warden presence would be appreciated.’

Minute Item 22

http://www.knightonforum.org.uk/
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